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Celebrations!
Deacon Jeyaraj William was ordained 
to the priesthood with Bishop Joseph 
Brennan as the prelate on June 18th 
at Saint Serra Church in Quartz Hill. 
Paraclete High School is lucky to have 
Father Jey as a faculty member teach-
ing senior religion. May the love of 
the Lord be with Father Jey always!
 
“Now may the God of peace…make 
you complete in everything good so 
that you may do his will, working 
among us that which is pleasing in his 
sight, through Jesus Christ to whom 
be glory forever, and ever. Amen.” 
Hebrews 13:20-21
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Class of 2016

Words From Our New Alumni…
Kyana Aston   “Paraclete High School prepared me for what 
college has to offer. I feel as though I was prepared spiritually, men-
tally, and academically in so many ways. I have grown so much as a 
person because I have attended Paraclete High School.”

George Clifford Favorite memory…  “…each and every 
cherished memory I shared in my camaraderie with my classmates, 
acquaintances, and old friends along with my time spent learning in 
classes in which the teacher exceeded my expectations.”

Michael DeRose   “I believe that my Paraclete education has 
sufficiently prepared me for college life and the pursuit of an under-
graduate degree. Not only have the classes I have taken prepared me 
for college, they have also prepared me for life in the real world.”

Nicholas Drinhaus  “Paraclete prepared me for the rigors of 
time management and discipline required to succeed in a college en-
vironment. Paraclete’s counselors demonstrated genuine care for my 
future.”

Patricia Hinanay  “My most memorable experiences are 
memories I’ve made in Campus Ministry. I have met some of the best 
people through this ministry and have experienced a lot of personal 
growth through the guidance of Father G and my fellow ministers.”

Isaac Vieira  “My most memorable Paraclete experience 
was the first time I stepped into the gym and saw the school uni-
fied at a rally during freshman orientation.”

Erin Lightbourn  “My most memorable Paraclete experi-
ences were when the school united together during rallies!”

Performing Christian Service helped me…
Jeremaine Patrice Bello  “I learned that sacrificing my 
time could be worthwhile.”

Tyler Bybee  “It helped me broaden my horizons; it also 
helped me discover what I wanted to do with my life.”

Emma Deuschle   “The opportunity to help others al-
lowed me to realize how blessed I am and how I should share my 
blessings with others.”

Brandon Floyd  “It taught me what true joy is.”

Matthew Mansholt  In helping others… “Little things 
matter.”

Alexandra Vasconez   “It got me closer to my commu-
nity and to my faith.”

Gillian Robin  “I actually want to work for a non-profit, so 
Christian/Community service helped me find my calling.”

4
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2016 Class Stats:
123 are heading off to a four year college
46 plan to attend a 2-year college
2 military academy appointees
99% plan to continue education beyond 
    high school

To name a few…
   Temple University
   Baylor University
   UC Berkeley
   Boston College
   University of the Arts of London
   UC Davis
   Cal Poly Pomona & San Luis Obispo

*Information as of August 3, 2016

The Paraclete Experience in five words:
Alyssa Beltran 

“enlightening, constructing, memorable, fun, rigorous”

Kailey Chan 
“quick, faith, difficult, worthwhile, loving”

Aaron Erickson
“easy, helpful, consoling, fun, prepared”

Olivia Lopez
“The highlight of my life!”

Julia Moles
“challenging, memorable, crazy, fun, awesome”

Michaela Reese    
“Paraclete was an amazing journey.”

Dana Reichert
“hardworking, emotional, tough, new, exciting”

Amanda Stadler
“ I will miss my class!!!”

Rukky Umukoro      
“An unforgettable and challenging experience.”

Griffin Hagen         
“A great life starting experience!”

Advice for underclassmen: 

Nick Castellanos  “Focus on what you want to do in life and 
revolve yourself around it.”

Brian Estarella  “Focus on school rather than friends, and 
reputation.”

Hannah Roberts  “Trust God, and all will work out!”
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A Sport for the Mind!
The ElectroMedics Red Team qualified for the World Championship 
in St. Louis, MO in April 2016. The four day event was packed with 
competitions, award ceremonies, making friends with teams from all 
over the world, the innovation fair where we met representatives from 
companies involved with robotics, and seminars about the advancement 
of knowledge in robotics. We learned a ton about teamwork, game strat-
egies, building robots, and came away with a lifetime of memories.
THANK YOU! We could not have done this without the overwhelming 
support of the Paraclete Family. Parents, friends, family, faculty, and in-
dustry partners all worked together to make this trip possible. Scott Er-
ickson from Lockheed Martin, our main mentor engineer, put in thou-
sands of hours helping us build and program the robot. Jess Sabile, our 
CAD (computer aided design) expert from Boeing, helped us design 
3-D printed wiring holders and parts. Mike Keidel from Lockheed Mar-
tin hand painted robot packing boxes that Lockheed built for us. Wendy 
and Nathan Andrew started our successful GoFundMe Campaign, the 
Cuifo family made generous donations, and many, many folks donated 
monies for the trip. The Paraclete administrative team supported many 
of our needs including awesome computer tech support, driving us to 
the airport during a busy school day, supplying our lab with necessary 
equipment, and helping us with fundraising. Thank you Ms. Stevens, 
Mr. Kelley, Mr. Anson, Mrs. Troisi, Sr. Cheryl, and Mrs. Novelli.

Paraclete Robotics Team ElectroMedics Red at World Championships



In March top math students from 13 area high schools attended the 36th Annual Mathematics Field Day working through a se-
ries of written problems devised by Antelope Valley College math faculty members. In addition to the test, Northrop Grumman 
engineers spoke to the students.  More than 60 students participated in this year’s event.
When the Mathematics Field Day was over, students from Paraclete High School finished in first place in the small school junior-
senior competition with teammates Edrick Sabalburo, Aaron Erickson, and Jack Ringelberg. 
Paraclete High School’s team of Vita Zhang and Edrick Sabalburo won first place among small schools in the Leap Frog Relay. 
The Leap Frog Relay derives its name from the way in which team members are allowed to switch papers to resolve math prob-
lems. Congratulations to the Spirited PHS Math Team!

PHS Figures It Out!

7
PHS Math Team, coached by Mr. Medhat Fangary   

1st Place Team   

1st Place Math Leap 

Mary Watton Eaton, alumna from the class of ’67, passed away August 9, 2015.

Cleo Martinez retired administrator, dean, teacher, and coach passed away April 5, 2016.

Joseph Shields a member of the class of 2017, passed away June 18, 2016.

 “The Spirit himself bears witness with our spirit that we are children of God, and if children, then 
heirs—heirs of God and fellow heirs with Christ, provided we suffer with him in order that we may also 
be glorified with him.” Romans 8:16-17
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BACK 2 BACK!
Lady Spirits repeat the CIF Championship with a 28-0 record!

The 2016 Spirits Softball Team made the school records books. Not only did the 
Spirits repeat their Division VI Championship, but they did so undefeated with a 
28-0 record. “They did something that no one else has ever done,” Coach Mar-
garet Neill said. “That’s pretty special for them.”
The championship game was a roller-coaster of a ride that was capped with a 
three run home run by senior Taylor Roberts in the top of the 7th inning. Her 
shot over the fence electrified the Paraclete fans, who began chanting, “Who’s 
house? Clete House!” 
Starting pitcher Kailla Searcy earned the win, and was quoted saying, “We never 
worry,” when asked about the pressure of an undefeated season. The victory was 
the 726th for Neill, and the 47th straight win for Paraclete dating back to April 
2015.
CIF named Coach Neill as the Coach of the Year for leading her team to another 
title. Taylor Roberts, MVP of the championship game, was selected as the CIF-
Southern Section Division VI Player of the Year. Five seniors will go on to play 
college softball on scholarships. Congratulations to the entire team, coaching 
staff, and parents!
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Spirit Volleyball Serves Up Two Aces!

From a Spirit to a Grand Canyon University Antelope!

2016 grad Michaela Reese is going 
to realize her dream of being a Di-
vision I athlete after signing to play 
beach volleyball at Grand Canyon 
University. Michaela played out-
side hitter for the Spirits, and began 
playing beach volleyball last year 
with her club team, and she fell 
in love with it. PHS Coach Kelly 
said, “So you take her natural abil-
ity, her work ethic, and give her 
something new and fun like beach 
volleyball…I’m excited to see her 
grow.” Michaela entertained sev-
eral offers from indoor programs, 
but with family not far from GCU, 
and loving the campus, her decision 
was easy. Michaela plans on being a 
mathematics major, and would like 
to teach math for secondary edu-
cation. “I’m so excited,” Michaela 
beamed. “I’m going to be a ‘Lope!”

From a Spirit to a University of Charleston Golden Eagle!

Joey Medina, class of 2016, signed 
his National Letter of Intent to play 
volleyball for the University of 
Charleston in West Virginia. Joey 
played volleyball for Paraclete all 
four years, spending three of them 
on varsity. During his senior season, 
Joey led the team to their first league 
championship in 10 years and was 
named the 2016 Gold Coast League 
Most Valuable Player. 



During the 2015-2016 school year current Paraclete Se-
nior, Stephen Ewart, earned the privilege to represent the 
USA in the Cadet and Junior World Fencing Champion-
ships held in Bourges, France this past April. The US 
takes the top three fencers in the nation age class plus two 
alternates to compete. At the World Fencing Champion-
ships, Stephen placed 14th overall in his age class los-
ing in the round of 16 to the Polish national champ. This 
is his second time being named to the US national team. 
Last year he was an alternate after placing 5th overall in 
the nation in men’s cadet epee for the 2014-2015 season. 
The year’s efforts not only earned him his current US na-
tional 2nd place cadet men’s ranking on the US national 
team but,  also an international cadet ranking of 14th in 
the world for 2015-2016. 

Career Days

His Opponents are Inde-fence-ible!
Living a Dream
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Our thanks to those that spoke at our senior Career Days! Guest speakers included PHS alumni: Paul Salazar ’82 represented the 
California Highway Patrol, Denise Yusuff ’99 spoke about opportunities in mediation, Susan (Titter) McDougal ’73 discussed career 
options in education, and Steve Dill ’67 discussed seizing opportunities to do great things. Paraclete parents also volunteered includ-
ing Dr. Mary McCoy who shared the facts and figures of medical professions, and Ben Maish who discussed the banking industry 
and smart policies for thwarting identity theft. We appreciate the time and talents of our guests. Best of luck to our class of 2016 on 
successful careers!

Offer your talents as a guest speaker for our 2017 Career Day(s)
by emailing Janet Bower at JBower@ParacleteHS.org.

After his junior year was complete, Stephen was invited to spend a few weeks to train in New York City at the New York Athletic Club 
with current and future Olympians. The work he put in paid off when he won the gold in Junior men’s division at the Summer Nation-
als and finished 11th in the Men’s Division 1 North American Cup events in Dallas TX this past July where he competed with over 
6,500 other fencers. He is currently ranked 6th nationally in the men’s Jr (U20) team and 20th overall in men’s Division 1.
 
Over the past two fencing seasons Stephen has flown approx. 130,000 miles and driven approx. 100,000 miles to compete in men’s 
cadet (U17), Junior (U20) and Division 1 epee fencing tournaments around the world competing in 5 countries to include: Armenia, 
Austria(2), Denmark(2),Finland(2) and Slovakia. His travels have taken him to 10 different states throughout the country. Stephen is 
dedicated to his sport, training 6 days a week 4 to 12 hours a day to ready himself for competitions.

During the past two school years Stephen has had multiple 
opportunities to travel abroad and experience many different 
cultures. He has fond memories of having espresso in a café 
at 2:00 a.m. in Armenia, ice fishing in Finland with his team-
mates, having a snowball fight with the Estonian and German 
women’s national team, and experiencing all the sights, sounds, 
and lifestyle Denmark had to offer. He has had many wonderful 
exchanges with other fencers from around the world. His most 
memorable moment came when he traveled to Armenia to com-
pete in his first international event. His airline had a three hour 
layover in Russia where he observed so many different cultures 
converging at once.  It has been a truly humbling and learning 
experience.  His future plans are to attend college to continue 
his fencing and academic career.



11

Faculty & Staff News
Ms. Nadine (Nichter) Seidel promoted to Assistant Principal.
Mrs. Marlene McShea, teacher, retired to consult with the Aircraft 
Avionics Flight Test group.
Sister Cheryl Milner moved on to serve as the director of the Villa 
Maria del Mar Retreat Center in Santa Cruz.

We welcome new teachers Mrs. Vicki 
McBride, Ms. Rhonda Alford, Ms. 
Linda Kudrik (sporting her school 

spirit on Hero day), Ms. Carissa 
Brown and Ms. Esthermaria Galvan.

We welcome Dean Herrington! Varsity Football Head Coach

Dean Herrington enters his first season as Head Coach at Paraclete where he will install his success-
ful spread offense, and hopes to bring the same success to Paraclete that he has brought to every 
school he has coached at.
The former all CIF quarterback at Hart High School, Herrington began his coaching career there 
in 1984 as the JV Offensive Coordinator, and lead them to a 40-0 record in four years. In 1988, he 
joined Bellflower High School as Varsity Offensive Coordinator, but was recruited back to Hart 
the following year, as the Varsity Offensive Coordinator. During the next 12 years, Hart won 11 
Foothill League Championships and 4 CIF Championships, capped with a league record of 55-1. 
He is known to many as the “Hart football dynasty co-architect,” according to A.V. Press sports 
writer, Brian Golden.

Herrington next guided Occidental College as Offensive Coordinator, finishing the season 8-1, and propelling them to their first confer-
ence championship in 12 years. In 2002 Dean was appointed Offensive Coordinator for College of the Canyons, a position he held for 
4 seasons. The Cougar’s won four Western States Conference Championships and two Southern California Championships, along with 
a 14-0 record and the Community College National Championship in 2004. During Herrington’s tenure, COC was 47-4 with a 28-0 
conference record.
While head coach of Bishop Alemany High School Herrington led the Warriors to 7 consecutive league championships, including the 
CIF championship game in 2009, Alemany’s first in its 53 year history. Dean Herrington’s accomplishments have placed him among the 
elite coaches in Southern California. Herrington owns a 32-year career record of 320-67, a .827 winning percentage, and has compiled 27 
league championships. 15 of his former quarterbacks have received NCAA D-1 scholarships, including 2015 University of Oregon QB 
Vernon Adams, former NFL starting QB Kyle Boller and current Miami Dolphin QB Matt Moore. Herrington graduated from California 
State University Northridge.

We’re in for a Treat with Coach Newton Chelette! 
Paraclete Boys Varsity Basketball Head Coach

According to Brian Golden, award winning A. V. Press sports writer, Paraclete is in for a treat with 
Coach Newton Chelette as the new head boys varsity basketball coach. His resume impresses all and 
includes television color commentating for Fox Sports, coaching Division I teams, twenty plus years 
as a Division I referee, eight years university coaching, seventeen years as the head coach for Antelope 
Valley College, and achieving tournament accolades and conference titles along the way. He coached 
two NBA players: Joe Dumars and Isiah Rider – both first round draft picks. Coach Chelette has won 
conference championships at every level coached: high school, Division I and Community College.
And here’s a little something from Brian Golden about our Coach Chelette… “In 2000, a courier from the Middle East arrived with a 
contract offer from one of the elite teams in the Israeli League. One of his former players had recommended him. High six figures. A villa 
on the Mediterranean. A limo and chauffeur at his disposal, 24/7. He turned it down, because he was about to realize a lifelong dream 
coaching his son, Brady, at AVC. A week later, ANOTHER courier arrived from Israel. This time, the salary line was left blank. ‘How 
much will it take,’ asked the Israeli owner, ‘for you to coach my team?’ A flattered Chelette politely declined. Again. Coaching his son? 
Priceless. For Newton Chelette, basketball is personal, not business.” 
We welcome Coach Chelette with open arms, and appreciate his spirited approach to life and love of the game…and turning boys into men.
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Dear Spirits,
Paraclete High School 
takes pride in preparing 
well-rounded young men 
and women who excel ac-
ademically and who have 
the confidence to accept 
the challenges of being 
a leader. We congratulate 
the Class of 2016, our 
50th graduating class, for 
their success and wish 
them the best of luck in 

Past issues of Alumni Newsletters may be viewed at www.ParacleteHS.org

Principal Thoughts
“We are ever so proud of our two military 
appointees in this graduating class!”

their future endeavors. We appreciate the positive impact 
on our school they have made. They leave Paraclete High 
School as a better place because of their presence.
We welcome our new families to the Paraclete Family. We 
are happy you have made the choice to become a part of our 
community. Whether your son or daughter is an incoming 
freshman or a transferring student, we appreciate that you 
see the value of Paraclete High School. 
The 2015-2016 school year brought us a bounty of bless-
ings! Through the tenacious use of their brains and brawn, 
our students shined repeatedly. Our robotics team, the Elec-
troMedics Red, earned their trip to the World Championship 
in St. Louis (attended by 20,000 students from 39 coun-
tries)!  Our 2016 Championship-winning Spirits Softball 
Team repeated their 2015 victory! And most importantly, 
consider the impressive stats put up by our 2016 grads – 
98% are continuing on to college, 72% are continuing on 
to a 4-year college in 20 different states, and we are ever 
so proud of our two military appointees in this graduating 
class! The Class of 2017 anticipates similar accolades when 
May 2017 rolls around!
On behalf of the staff and faculty, I would like to thank all 
of the parents, alumni, and friends for your tremendous sup-
port and generosity. As our partners in the educational pro-
cess, your devotion to our school allows us to carry on the 
tradition of excellence. Your gift helps struggling families 
and makes a difference. Our Paraclete Family paves the way 
for our students to embrace our values…Spirit in Christ, 
Spirit as Family, Spirit of Knowledge, Spirit for Success, 
and thus be Inspired to Serve. May God bless you all with 
His abundant love!
Yours in Christ,
John Anson

Thank you to our Business 
Partners for your support!
We encourage the Paraclete Community 
to visit the businesses.

All About the Books wrquirk@gmail.com 
Allcare Foothealth Center – Dr. Andrew Katz 
	 www.AVFootDoc.com 
Always Evolving Fitness www.Facebook.com/aefitnessav 
Antelope Valley Auto Care, Inc. www.avautocare.com 
Antelope Valley Auto Glass www.AVAutoglass.com 
Antelope Valley Chinese Baptist Church (661) 729-5576
Antelope Valley Flyaway www.AntelopeExpress.com 
Antelope Valley Ford Lincoln Mazda www.avford.com 
Aquaphina Pool and Spa www.aquaphina.com
AutoPros-Rudy Gutierrez www.autoproslancaster.com
California Dairy Distributors – The Ciufo Family 
	 California.Dairy@gmail.com 
California Elite Soccer Club www.CESoccer.com 
Chryssostomides Financial Services 
	 PChryssostomides@fscAdvisor.com 
Clearview Eyecare Optometry – Dr. Clifford Silverman 	
	 DrS@cveyecare.com 
CrossFit Inner Chamber www.CrossFitChamber.com 
GEM Mortgage www.gemintheav.com
Timothy Hayes Financial & Insurance Services 
	 www.TimothyHayesFinancial.com 
Dr. Steve Heffelfinger, D.C. http://www.drsteveav.com/ 
High Desert Medical Group www.hdmg.net 
Island Pest Management – Kyle Bower 
	 www.Facebook.com/IslandPest  
JR Enterprise Solutions www.jrenterprisesolutions.com 
McDonald’s – Laddaran Management Corporation 
	 (661) 575-0660
OPSEC Specialized Protection acheval@opsecprotection.com
Dr. Michael Theurer – Theurer Orthodontics 
	 www.theurerorthodontics.com
Tim Wells Tire Service  - 24 Hour Road Service (661) 942-3773
U S Bank – Ben Maish, manager Benjamin.maish@usbank.com 
Wagner Custom Pools and Spas www.WagnerPools.com 
Westside Tan http://westsidetan.com/
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Is Amazon one of your favorite places to shop? Check out AmazonSmile – a VERY easy 
way to fundraise for Paraclete! It’s an opportunity to support our school with your purchase 
at no cost to you.
Logging in to www.smile.amazon.com uses the same user name and password as on the 
regular Amazon site. Prices and product selection are the same, too. The difference is that 
each user can choose an eligible charitable organization to receive .5% of the price of your 
eligible AmazonSmile purchases. Paraclete High School can be your choice.
What a simple was to make a difference doing something many of us already do! For more 
information on this program, visit www.smile.amazon.com or contact Janet Bower at Paraclete 
at JBower@ParacleteHS.org or (661) 943-3255 ext. 111.

Ways to Give

Paraclete Family! Please register your credit, debit and ATM cards as supporters with the eScrip 
program. Following receipt of registration, a percentage of all purchases made at eScrip merchants 
will be given back to Paraclete High School.
Please log onto www.escrip.com and go to “sign up.” Paraclete’s school ID# is 6668039. Register 
any cards that you use – VISA, MasterCard, American Express, Discover, debit and ATM cards.
 
There are two ways to fundraise for Paraclete through eScrip:
The first is the Dining Out Program:
Dine at any of the restaurants affiliated with eScrip and pay with one of your registered cards. 
Local establishments include Black Angus Steakhouse, Texas Cattle Company, Fresco II, and 
Sushi Zen. There are several restaurants located in the Santa Clarita area that participate also. 
Click on this link for a complete list of local restaurants: http://escrip.rewardsnetwork.com/search.
htm?q=93534&e=    Up to 5% of your check will benefit Paraclete High School.
The second way is to begin all your online shopping using eScrip’s Online Mall. Check out this 
link: https://shopping.escrip.com 

Many popular retailers are part of eScrip’s On-Line Mall including: Apple, Macys, Microsoft Store, Nordstrom, PETCO, 
Staples, Sephora, Starbucks, Target, and Home Depot. Travel websites are also part on the On-Line Mall including Expe-
dia, Hotels.com  and much more. PHS receives up to 4.8% of orders placed through eScrip’s On-line Mall.
Call Vicki Novelli at 661-943-3255 x128 or Janet Bower at 661-943-3255 x111 with any questions.
 

Benefit Mobile App Pays with Purpose
Load the Benefit Mobile App today!
Select Paraclete as your choice to support!
Benefit Mobile is a digital gift card platform that funds the things that matter most through everyday transactions. 
Cards are purchased and delivered within seconds to the mobile app for immediate in-store redemption. Each purchase 
earns up to a 20% rebate that is sent to Paraclete High School.
It’s free and can be used to pay for your everyday purchases from retailers like Target, Wal-Mart, The Home Depot, 
and American Airlines, just to name a few. All the information about the program and everything you need to get 
started can be found by going to www.benefit-mobile.com/escrip.
Questions? Contact Janet Bower at JBower@ParacleteHS.org or (661) 943-3255 ext. 111.

Paraclete High School offers many opportunities for donors to make tax-deductible 
gifts in support of the programs, campaigns, and future needs of the school. Please 

visit our website, www.ParacleteHS.org/Giving  to learn more about:

Annual Gifts  Matching Gifts   Scholarships & Endowments   
Gifts-in-Kind   Memorial & Honorary Gifts  Planned Gifts
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2015-2016 Donors
AV Airport Express
A V Bingo Supply
AV Coke
AV Fair
AV Mall
AV Subaru
AV Winery
Ms. Seres Sosnowski Abueg ’90
Ms. Renee Acevedo ’80
Mr. David Adams ’73
Ms. May Adelantar
Adelman Broadcasting
Aetna Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Alex & Carmen Aguilar ’15, ’16 
Albertsons
Ms. Rita and Mr. Peter Albrecht
Ms. Alison Allen
Ms. Debbie Allen
Allied Physical Medicine
Mr. Michael Allstead
Mr. Victor Allstead
Mr. & Mrs. Oscar and Cynthia Alvarado ’09,’10,’14
Mr. & Mrs. John and Barbara Ament ’96, ’98, ’01
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Charmaine Anderson ’67, ’90,’92
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Andreolli ’76
Ms. Patricia Annesetti ’15
Mr. & Mrs. John and Theresa Anson
Ms. Catherine Anson ’06
Mrs. Elizabeth Anson Buys ’08
Mr. John Anson ’10
Ms. Marian Anson ’07
Antelope Valley Auto Care
Antelope Valley Country Club
Ms. Terrilee Aranda ’74
Mr. Frank and Mrs. Janet Arcidiacono ’09
Arrow Transit Mix Inc.
Artistic Carpet One
Ms. Mary Asapokhai
Ms. Betty Avery
Mr. Manuel Avila ’70
Mr. Michael Avila ’72
B & J Communications
Ms. Tana Bailey ’85
Ms. Barbara Ballman
Bandziulis Family ’09, ’11, ’11
Ms. Leanna Bankert
Mr. & Mrs. Joe and Marcia Bannon
Ms. Rae Barbuscia
Ms. Olivia Barela
Ms. Nancee Barnett ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Danna Barnhart ’11, ’14
Ms. Delia Barrientos
Mr. Greg Bartlett ’75
Mr. Michael Bassoni ’79
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce and Argelia Bates ’16
Mr. & Mrs. Jane and David Baughman ’16
Ms. Teresa Beaudet ‘71
Mr. & Mrs. Charles and Sharon Beckman ’88, ’00 
Mr. Ryan Beebe ’05
Mr. Ronald Belliville ’98
Ms. Karyn Benkendorfer ’77
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Janet Berard ’01, ’03
Mr. Dennis Berry ’89

Mr. Kenneth Blair ’11
Ms. Carol Blanski
Mr. & Mrs. Rusty and Ramona Blaski
Ms. Carol Blischke
Bo-D Tux
Bohn’s Printing 
Mrs. Josie Jean Bonorris
Ms. Ofelia Boone
Mr. Kerry Boswell
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey and Janet Bower ’75, ’74
Mr. & Mrs. Ben and Elisa (Bower) Maish ’95
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle and Karlyn Bower ’00
Mr. William Boyd ’87
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph and Virginia Bozigian ’76, ’78, ’79,’81
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick and Mary Bradford ’13
Mr. Michael Brown ’79
Mr. Tyrone Brown
Ms. Bonnie Buck
Dr. & Mrs. Tim and Dani Buckley ’13 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff & Susan Burkhardt ’02, ’04, ’06
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Burnias ’98
Mr. Vincent Burton ’75
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Calandri
Mr. & Mrs. Gus and Maria Camacho ’90
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Campbell ’86
Ms. Janetta Cannon
Mr. Thomas Caputo ’87
Mr. & Mrs. David and Julie Carlile
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon and Lisa Carter
Carrie Estelle Doheny Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Milton and Sharon Cathcart ’04
Catholic Daughters of America No. 1629
Catholic Education Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Donna Caton ’72, ’75
Ms. Marie Cephers ’14
Ms. Jocelyn Ceron ’15
Ms. Carla Chambers ’77
Ms. Marco Chamorro
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Chapman
Chicago Title
Mr. & Mrs. Paul and Kay Chu ’16
City of Lancaster
City of Palmdale
Mr. & Mrs. John and Linda Ciufo
Ms. Sheri Ciufo ’09
Clearview Optometry
The Coffee Bean
Ms. Suphap Coffey
Msgr. James Colberg
Mr. Louis Combs
Ms. Loretta Contreraz
Ms. Lisa Cooper-Cook ’82
Ms. Mary-Ann Dahylstrom
Ms. Emma Dain
Daoust Family ’81, ’83, ’94
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Dattilo ’90
Mr. Rawlen Davis ’90
Ms. Janet Davis
Ms. Sheryl Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Jesus and Nita Dela Cruz ’75, ’04, ’00
Ms. Jeanine Del Mese ’99
Mr. Ron Del Mese
Ms. Becky Derrick

Ms. Monica D’Errico
Ms. Michelle Didier ’80
Mr. Pat Didier ’70
Mr. & Mrs. James Dietz ’00, ’01, ’02
Mr. David Dill ’69
Ms. Kolleen Dillard ’11
Mr. & Mrs. Jay & Suzanne Di Silvestri ’15
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest & Corrine Dluzak ’72, ’07, ’10, ’13
Dodgers 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike W. Dombrowski
Ms. Linda Doss
Double D Cupcakes 
Mr. Richard Dulaney
Mr. Andrew Dumas ’81
Ms. Claudina Edblad
Edison International Employee Contributions 
Foundation
Edwards Federal Credit Union
Mr. Douglas Ekizian ’87
Ms. Karen Elliott
Ms. Carole Elvington
Mr. & Mrs. J. E. Elvington ’14
Mr. Conrad Engelhardt III
Mr. & Mrs. Chad and Maureen Everett
Mr. Medhat Fangary
Farmer’s Wife 
Fathers of Saint Joseph San Pedro
Mr. David Fetters
Ms. Suzanne Fetters ’00
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Matt & Monika Findlay ’00, ’04, ’08
Mr. Joe Fiorella
Ms. Veronica Fiorella
Mr. Gregory Fisher ’92
Ms. Maureen Fitzgerald ’03
Fletcher Fire Protection
Ms. Barbara Flick
Mr. Maurice Flores ’95
Mr. & Mrs. Scott & Peri Floyd ’16 
Ms. Michelle Fraire-Carrigan ’92
Ms. Tara Frailey ’91
Mr. Joseph Frederico
Ms. Cindi Freeman ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Larry & Cathy Freudinger ’14, ’15
Ms. Marion Freudinger
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and CarrieAnne Frey ’16
Ms. Carol Frobisher
Ms. Madeleine Fruge/Moseley
Ms. Rose Fry
Ms. Jane Frye
Mr. Tom Fuller
Mr. & Mrs. Paul and Ann Gaeta ’73, ’76
Ms. Kathryn Gainey ’96
Ms. Teresa Gallardo
Mr. Stuart Galloway
Ms. Permilla Gardner
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Michelle Garvey ’75
Mr. Andrew Gavel
Ms. Susan Gavel
Mr. Richard Gibson
Mr. Paul Gilman
Ms. Jenin Gin ’99
Mr. Jose Giusto
Ms. Annette Givens ’78
Mrs. Helen Gordon ’73
Ms. Emma Gregory
Ms. Leata Grubbs
Ms. Catherine Guel
Ms. Edith Guel
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Ms. Gale Guiler
Mr. Randy Gunderson
Mr. Bruno Gutierrez
Gym Tek, Inc.
Ms. Roberta Hall
Mr. Douglas Handy
Ms. Dawn Hannah
Ms. Donna Hansen
Mr. Jeffrey Hansen
Mr. & Mrs. Skip and Lisa Hansen
Mr. Verne Hansen
Ms. Nancy Hanson
Ms. Sue Harlow
Mr. Robert Harnish
Ms. Shirley Harriman
Ms. Juliana Hascher ’86
Ms. Kathy Haugh
Mr. Edward Hausman ’88
Ms. Eleanor Haycock ’01
Timothy Hayes Financial & Insurance Services Inc.
Dr. Steve Heffelfinger, D. C. 
Ms. Ann Hernandez
Mrs. Anne Hier Moriya ’83
Ms. Caryl Hier
Mr. Jerry Hier ’81
Ms. Kellie Hier ’10
Mrs. Kristie Hier Vigil ’05
Mrs. Lori Hier Young ’76
Mr. Michael Hier ’15
Mr. Ronald Hier ’77
High Desert Medical Group
Ms. Margarita Hoffman
Mr. Edward Holguin
Ms. Margaret Houston
H.W. Hunter Inc. – Hunter Dodge Chrysler 
Jeep Ram
Impact Canine Solutions
Island Pest Management
J P Morgan Chase
Mr. & Mrs. Warren and Marilynn Jablonski ’14
Mr. & Mrs. Erick Jackson ’02
Dr. & Ms. Indu Jain
Ms. Elizabeth Jessee ’69
Mr. Bryan Johnson
Mr. Larry Johnson
Ms. Theresa Johnson ’77
Mrs. Chris Jones
Ms. Eleanor Jones ’80
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Lisa Jorgenson ’11, ’15
Jostens
KJI Plumbing
Mr. Mervyn Katz
Ms. Cheryl Keeline ’88
Mr. Martin Keever ’84
Ms. Rose Marie Keidel
Mr. & Mrs. Vince and Natalie Kelly ’07, ’08, ’11, ’12
Mrs. Theresa Kelso ’74
Mr. Thomas Keltner
Dr. and Mrs. David and Charolette Kern ’11, ’13 
Kid’s Charities
Mr. David Kimbel
Mr. & Mrs. David and Concetta Kincaid ’73
Dr. & Mrs. Steve Kingston ’74
Ms. Mary Jane Klosterman ’92, ’93, ’97 
Father Timothy C. Klosterman ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Klucz and Natalie Handy-Klucz
Knights of Columbus Council #2455
Ms. Jean Knox
Mr. & Mrs. John and Janet Kolesar 

’96,’98,’01,’07
Ms. Kristin Kolesar ’96
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Mary Kornock ’12, ’13
Kray Industries
LPAC
Mr. Carl Ladensack
Mr. & Mrs. Kate and Lional Laferriere ’03, ’05, ’08
Lancaster Honda
Lancaster JetHawks
Mr. Lance Lanfear ’95
Mr. John Lanigan
Mr. Michael Lannen
Ms. Carmen LaRiva
Ms. Margaret Larrabee
Mr. Les and Mrs. Martha Lathrop ’69, ’89, ’93,’94
Lazy T Ranch
Ms. Martha Leandro
Learn4Life
Ms. Francine Lee
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Maria Leininger
Lemon Leaf Cafe
Mr. Tim Leonhardi
Mr. Kenneth Levenstein
Mr. James Lewis ’92
Mr. Joshua Lewis ’13
Ms. Mitzi Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Karen Lindaman ’01, ’02 
Ms. Dorothy Lindholm
Ms. Olga Llerena
Local Living (Opal Rockport)
Lockheed Martin FIRST Program
Ms. Terri Lockwood ’70
Mr. Jose Lopez
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund and Angela Loria ’08, ’11 
Ms. Donna Lormand
Mr. Travis Lott
Ms. Navak Loucks ’87
Mr. Brian Ludicke
Mr. & Mrs. Larry and Catherine Lueck ’10, ’12, ’14 
Mr. Wilmer Lusk
Mr. Ryan Luther ’93
Mr. & Mrs. Brian and Sara Lutz ’92
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew and Anette Lynch ’81, ’82
Mr. & Mrs. Tom and Kitty Lynch
Ms. Toni Lynch
Mr. Craig Lynde ’94
Msgt. Morrison and Wanda MacKay
Mr. Ian Mackenzie
Mr. Patrick MacMichael ’80
Mr. & Mrs. George Macris
Mr. & Mrs. Sean and Susan Mahoney ’09
Mr. Braydon Maish ’12
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert and Carmen Maish
Maloof Family
Ms. Allison Markey
Ms. Rebecca Marriott ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Kathleen Marriott ’67
Mr. & Mrs. David Martin ’15
Ms. Manuela Martinez
Mr. Henry Marvin
Mr. Stephen Marvin
Mrs. Catherine & Mr. Gene Matranga ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Matulac
Ms. Laurel McCrary
Ms. Margaret McDonald ’74
McDonalds-Palmdale
Dr. Susan McDougal ’73
Mr. Mark McGalliard
Mr. & Mrs. Morgan McGuire ’00

Mrs. Nancy McGuire- Michael McGuire Scholarship Fund 
Mr. Rick & Mrs. Suzanne McGuire ’78
McIntosh Equipment Sales
Ms. Michelle McKim ’81
Ms. Barbara McLeod
Mrs. Mary Louise McMurtry
McMurty Family ’86,’88 ,’91,’95,’97,’00, ’02
Ms. Laura Medina
Ms. Vicki Medina
Men’s Wearhouse-Doug Ewert
Medrano’s Mexican Restaurant
Merritt Tae Kwon Do Academy
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Miller ’71,’72,’74,’78, ’83
Ms. Cindi Miller
Mr. Keith Miller ’80
Dr. Mukesh Misra
Ms. Caryn Moisa
Mr. Harry Moleta
Ms. Lanette Moleta
Ms. Joanne Montgomery
Ms. Yolanda Morales
Ms. Adrienne Moreno
Ms. Rachael Moreno ’99
Mr. John Moro
Ms. Veronica Munoz-Rivera
Mr. John Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and Deidre Murphy ’87, ’12, ’15
Mr. William Mustard
Ms. Mary Neumann ’67
Newton Foundation 
Mrs. Nadine Nichter-Seidel 
SMSGT & Mrs. William Nichter/USAF RET
Mr. Paul Nickell ’96
Mr. & Mrs. Walker and Valerie Noel ’02
Mr. Mark Norris
Northrop Grumman Corp Charity Trust
Ms. Rachel Norton ’95
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Norville ’10, ’12
Mr. & Mrs. John and Haydee Nottoli
Mrs. Laura Nottoli Bozigian ’78
Ms. Jenna Novelli ’06
Ms. Krista Novelli ’11
Mrs. Vicki & Mr. Mark Novelli
Ms. Lucia Nunez
Mrs. Yvonne Ochoa ’82
Mr. John O’Connor ’97
Ms. Janis Odum
Mr. Richard Olmstead
Mr. Ronald Olsen
Ms. Veronica Ortega ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Pagnella ’75
Mr, & Mrs. Richard and Constance Pakes
Mr. Vijay Patel
Mr. Shawn Peden
Mr. David Perez
Ms. Rene Perez
Ms. Linda Perry
Ms. Suzanne Perry-Lasley
Mr. & Mrs. Mike and Nianna Peters ’11, ’15
Mr. Alan Pinley ’99, ’02, ‘03
Mrs. Diane Podegracz ’74
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd “Buddy” & Terry Podorski ’04, ’11
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Priestley
Mr. William Prinz
Ms. Cathleen Purcell ’00
Ms. Katie Radford ’07
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Ragazzo
Rally Auto Group Inc. 
Ms. Marcela Ramos
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Ms. Susan Reardon
Ms. Regina Reese
Mr. Roy Richards
Mr. Jerry Riggs
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Dawn Riggs 
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne and Angela Ringelberg ’13
Mr. John Roberds ’83
Mr. Ricardo Roberto ’77
Robertson Palmdale Honda
Ms. K Rogahn
Ms. Sandy Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. Rick and Monica Rommel ’78	
Mr. and Mrs. Miguel Ruiz ’92
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Rushing 
Mrs. Angela Ryckebosch ’77
Ms. Emilita Sabile
Ms. Janelle Sabile ’09
Ms. Hazel Sablan
Ms. Anabell Sanchez-Pleites
Mr. James Sandberg
Mr. Emilio Sandoval
Santa Clarita Flooring Center
Msgr. Douglas Saunders
Fr. Joseph Scalco
Mr. Karl Schalow
Mr. & Mrs. Ricahard Schoengarth ’93, ’97, ’09,’13
Schoola.com
Mr. & Mrs. John and Paula Schoorl
Ms. Vicki Scott ’72
Scoutit Inc.
Scramblz
Mrs. Martha Serrano ’01
John and Dorothy Shea Foundation
Mr. Joseph Shirley
Shoparoo
Sierra Automotive Towing

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Siewert
Ms. Karen Siewert
Mr. Rick Silong ’83
Silverman Clearview Optometry
Dr. & Mrs. Clifford Silverman ’16  
Ms. Dorothy Smith
Mr. Gordon Smith
Dr. & Mrs. Tony Smith D. C. ’15
Squirty’s Collision Center Inc.
Ms. Theresa Stell
Mr. & Mrs. Danny and Mary Beth Stephens 
’67
Ms. Debbie Stevens ’79
Ms. Margarita Stewart
Mr. Jerry Sullivan ’15 
Mrs. Helen Swanson- Michael McGuire 
Scholarship Fund 
Ms. Jacquelyn Swords ’13
Ms. Maria Syed
Mr. & Mrs. Edward and Kathy Taituha ’75
Mr. Edward Tammara
Ms. Dolly Tanner
Target Take Charge of Education
Dr. Michael Theurer DDS 
Ms. Connie Thompson ’04
Mr. Fred Tieu ’15
Mr. Joseph Tocco ’13
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Donna Tocco  
Ms. Carrie Torres
Mr. James Towne
Ms. Joanne Triana ’13
Mrs. Kathleen Troisi
Ms. Adelina Trombley ’84
Truist
Mr. & Mrs. Gary and Danielle Trumbo ’90,’15,’17
US Bank- Ben Maish 

Ms. Barbara Urmanski
Mr. Steven Urmanski ’09
Ms. Phyllis Vail
Ms. Gwen Valot
Mr. & Mrs. Steve and Teresa Valot
Ms. Gertrude Van Dam ’14
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Michelle VanKirk ’11, ’14
Ms. Patricia Vasquez
Vince’s Pasta and Pizza 
Ms. Judith Virzi
Mr. Richard Voegtle
Mr. Nickolas Vogel ’77
Ms. Jennifer Vogel
Fr. Douglas Walker ’80
Ms. Jennifer Walkingshaw
Walmart Foundation 
Ms. Debra Walters
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Janet Ward ’77,’89, ’92, ’95
Ms. Natalie Miller Warwick ’72
Mr. Daniel Waters ’12
Mr. William Webber
Mr. Phillip Wegner ’82
Wells Fargo Foundation
Mr. Bob Whisler
Ms. Mary Wickett
Bishop Gerald Wilkerson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Anne Marie Wilson ’79
Mr. Robert Wilson ’98
Ms. Carolyn Winchell
Mr. Ralph Wood ’85
Mr. Robert Wood ’95
Ms. Cynthia Woodford
Ms. Kay Wygant
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie and Yvonne Yaroslaski ’83,’85,’88,’91
Mr. Kaliopa Yoakim ’16
Ms. Dana Young
Ms. Denise Yusuff ’99
Ms. Lisa Zapf ’72
Mr. John Zeitz ’70
Ms. Maria Zermeno

Alynn Agueda 
Karen Allan
Marilyn Alexander
Dr. Manuel Arroyo
Estrella Bagolor
Paul Barth 
Bob Bergschneider
Jennifer Christ
Lennie, Susie & John Ciufo 
Linda and John Ciufo 
Sheri Ciufo
Mr. & Mrs. Condra 
C Conol 
Nicki Cooper
Paul Cooper 
Nelson Davis 
Carolos Esquivel
Joann Fountain
Darrel Frazeur 
Catherine Freudinger 
Paul Gilman
Rick Hashimoto 

2015-2016 Donors continued

Robotics Donors Thank you to all who donated for the Robotics Team trip to 
St. Louis, Missouri for the World Championship

Cecile Hatter 
Heidi’s Children Dental Center 
Del Hermosura
Rosemary & John Hull
Donald Husar
ITEA AV Chapter STEM Grant for 
FTC  
Indu Jain
Gina Jaraplasan 
Dr. David Kern 
Susan J. Leja
Lockheed Martin FTC 
Princes W Johces
Paige Jones 
Michael Loria 
Glenice Lui 
Reed Mankin
Percy Mares 
Katie & Thomas Marriott 
William McLaughlin 
Nanny Sue McLaughlin
Susie McLaughlin 

Stephen Pennell
Dr. George Perdikis
Dana Pugh 
Sally Rendon 
Mark Rieffel
John Ringelberg 
Wayne and Angela Ringelberg
Rob Rosenthal 
Janelle Sabile 
Josh Sabile
Romen Sabile 
Courtney Sabile 
Meiji Sanmiguel 
John & Paula Schoorl 
Nicole Schweitzer
David Sean 
Dr. Clifford Silverman 
Gary Smith 
Margarita and Howard Stewart
Jenny Toft
Cheryl Willison
Leila Yee 
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Denise Yusuff believes in Paraclete High School, and the pleasure of paying it 
forward. The class of ’99 PHS grad visited Paraclete in April with two purposes. She re-
quested essays from nominated students who display outstanding communication skills, 
conflict resolution, or students who promote peace. The essays were so touching and 
heartfelt, that Denise generously bestowed a monetary gift to each of the nominated 
students. Later the same month, Denise attended one of our Career Days for seniors as a 
guest speaker. Denise shared her college experience and her work as a mediator with the 
2016 class. Thank you, Denise, for making a difference at Paraclete!

Making a Difference

Alumni Profile
Krista Novelli Class of 2011
“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love.” Ephesians 4:2

Words from a supportive and service-minded Spirit!
“After completing my degree in Communication Disorders at Cal 
State Fullerton and obtaining my state license from Loma Linda 
University, I now work as a Speech Language Pathology Assistant 
(SLPA). Currently, I’m working in a school and clinic that is spe-
cifically geared to help non-verbal students. My typical day involves 
speech therapy sessions with children and adults with various dis-
abilities. When you help a parent hear their child’s voice for the first 
time or have a breakthrough with a patient on their communication 
device, the hours of work you’ve put in become truly gratifying. This 
field has taught me that patience and kindness can make a significant 
impact in an individual’s life. Those virtues were instilled in me from 
my many years in Catholic schools and helped create a foundation 
for a successful career in this field. Being an SLPA has given me 
incredible experience and will benefit me greatly during my master’s 
program in 2017.”

Krista with sister Jenna ’06

Louis Mang 1985 Eric Fedors 2016 Louis shares “Eric Fe-
dors and I went to Japan to compete in a Batto Do (sword) competition. 
Both of us train at the Shindenkan Budo Dojo here in Lancaster. I have been 
training and teaching Martial Arts for many years now after high school. 
Eric and I were partners competing in the Nakamura Ryu Taikai in Tsurumi, 
Yokohama, Japan in Batto Do. We competed in the Kata (Forms), Tamishi-
giri (Cutting) and Kumitachi (Two Man Kata) Divisions. It was a great expe-
rience especially with two Paraclete Alumni years apart competing together 
in Japan.”

PHS Connections



1969 Keith Walker stopped by for a visit at Paraclete. He is 
retired from the railroad, and lives in Arizona.

1975 Tim Hansen asks “Where did 41 years go? I don’t know, 
but it’s been a wild ride. I left high school went into the Air Force, 
traveled all over the world for four years, got out and went back to 
Antelope Valley College for two years and received my Associates 
degree in Air Conditioning.” Tim moved to New York and with his 
some hustle he has been working for one of the largest HVAC compa-
nies for the past 21 years. “I teach my trade at night to students look-
ing to get into a trade. I have worked my way up the ladder to Service 
Supervisor of Operations, big title I know,” quips Tim. “But it does 
come with a nice vehicle, salary and expense account,” he added. 

Staying Connected

Tim enjoying a river outside Medford, Oregon, and with his granddaugh-
ters Holly, 12 and Ariana, 3.

1975 Karen (Folzman) Snow enjoyed Baseball Spring 
Training in Arizona this year. “Spring Training is fun, so much more 
intimate than the regular season games!! Looks like we’ll go to 8 
or 9. Plus there is a really cool annual Indian Market at the Heard 
Museum; I have a Navajo friend who’s a potter who shows there!” 
Karen shared. More recently, Karen took a trip with her daughter to 
Barcelona, Spain where the photo was taken. Pictured right.

1977 Molly (Gillis) Machin shared the news about her 
visit with Sister Beatrice [PHS teacher from 1971-1979] “You may 
remember the long-time home economics teacher Sr. Beatrice.  Sev-
eral months ago I had the pleasure of visiting her at a Holy Cross 
Retirement home in Ventura.  She has since been moved to the mother 
house in Indiana.  I think that she would enjoy receiving letters from 
her former students.” Thank you Molly! Sister Beatrice also taught 
Family Management, Religion, and Business Math. Write to Sister 
Beatrice at: Sr. Beatrice Piper

St Mary’s Convent
5th Floor
100 Lourdes Hall
Notre Dame, IN 46556

Photo caption: L-R: Sr. Beatrice, Sr. Sarah Schmitt (grew up in Lancaster but 
did not attend Paraclete) and Muriel Gillis Machin.

1979 Rick Ochoa & 1982 Yvonne Photias 
Congrats to Yvonne and Rick who were married March 26, 
2016 at Bermuda Dunes Country Club near Palm Springs!
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1985 Ralph Wood and his son, Raymond, recently trav-
elled to Guatemala on a medical and faith-filled mission. Ralph 
shared beforehand, “I am so excited to have this opportunity to 
share in God’s works of mercy on this earth. It is even a greater 
honor to share the experience with our dear son Raymond. I 
pray that he and all of our children will learn to give freely 
of the gifts that God so generously rains down upon them. I 
think that this is a beautiful calling, to receive graciously and 
humbly, and then, to share unselfishly. I am blessed that my 
talents include my skills as a nurse and my Spanish language 
skills. Raymond is blessed with a love of cooking and of help-
ing others.
 
“As we go, I would like to ask one favor of you all: your 
prayers. Pray for Raymond and me - that we may be protected 
from harm and energized in our work. Pray for our patients, 
that their surgeries and dental care may be without complica-
tion and their recoveries fast. Pray for the surgeons, dentists, 
anesthesiologists, nurses, cooks, translators, construction 
workers, and other volunteers, that their hearts may be joyful 
in the works that they perform. Thank you all for your love and 
support.” Keep Ralph, his family, and all those on future mis-
sions to help those less fortunate in your prayers.

1994 Maria (Dimaano) and 1994 Andrew 
Ulwelling sent in this news…“Life has been very 
blessed at the ‘Ulwelling Dwelling’ as we welcomed our 
first child, a little boy Cameron, in June 2015.  We have 
enjoyed living in Orange County since both graduating from 
UC Irvine with our undergraduate degrees in 1998.  Andrew 
is an attorney and works for a law firm in Irvine.  Maria is 
a high-end residential designer working on custom projects 
coast to coast.  We think fondly of our fellow Spirits, espe-
cially from the Class of 1994.”

1995 Joey Hahne 
1995 Joey Hahne stopped by for a visit at Paraclete in June 
from South Carolina. He missed the ’95 reunion last year 
and hopes he catches the next reunion. Here’s Joey’s news: 
“Thank you again for showing me around and bringing back 
some great memories for me. I hope the new school year has 
started off well. Right now I am the sales rep lead for Acosta 
sales and marketing at Parris Island. They are a food service/
broker company that represents many name brands we buy 
in the grocery store. Beyond professionally I volunteer at St 
Vincent de Paul Society when my schedule lets me. I am not 
married and have no children - maybe that will change one 
day, but I do have an awesome dog named Bailey. She loves 
to root for the USC Trojans lol. God bless and may the Spirits 
have a great year academically and on the sports field.”

1999 Carmen (Hall) and Gary Garland Carmen emailed Paraclete with their news. “We moved to Fort Worth,TX 
in 2007 and we love it here. Gary teaches math at a community college. He has a passion for woodworking and makes just about 
everything wood in our house. Our boys are taking after their Daddy with that passion. I homeschool our boys (Luke-age 9, Jake- 
age 7, and Matt- almost 6.) Our baby girl, Mary Evelyn (Meg) just turned one. I have a small photography business. All of our boys 
play baseball- we keep quite busy with that, as well. Although we make it to many Rangers games, the Dodgers are still our favorite. 
Gary still watches all of them.”
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2007 Joseph Gaeta and 2007 Courtney Duncan 
The high school sweethearts were married on July 3, 2016. “It all be-
gan in their sophomore year at Paraclete 11 years ago, when they had 
classes together in Mr. Keever and Mr. Leonard’s classrooms! Joe is 
now working in Project Management for Fitucci Custom Cabinets. 
Courtney earned her Master’s degree in School Psychology and is 
the Behavioral Specialist for the William S. Hart Union High School 
District. They have recently purchased a home in Santa Clarita and 
are enjoying being puppy parents to their dog, Frank,” shared Mrs. 
Duncan-Erskin, Courtney’s mother. 

2007 Amelia Wayne responded to our requests for alumni 
to let us know what degrees they earned. “I recently graduated from 
California Lutheran University with a B.A. in Religion. I’m cur-
rently engaged in an interdisciplinary M.A. at Claremont Lincoln 
University (a new, inter-faith university affiliated with Claremont 
School of Theology, The Academy for Jewish Religion, California, 
and Bayan College), focusing on Christian History and Cultural 
Studies. I plan to pursue a PhD sometime in the near future.

“I have to say, without the fantastic training I got at PHS, I would 
have greatly struggled through my undergraduate career. Thank-
fully, with the help of good teachers, I was able to cultivate the 
writing and critical thinking skills which distinguished me from my 
fellow classmates. I graduated Magna Cum Laude from Cal Lu-
theran in 2011. Ms. Nichter and Ms. Centeno’s AP English classes, 
religion classes, and most especially Mr. Ladensack’s History of 
Philosophy course were instrumental in that process. My love to 
everyone at Paraclete!”

2008 Chelsey and 2009 Courtney Smith “We are proud to share that this past May our daughters each completed 
their post graduate work!!” proclaimed their proud mom and dad. “After graduating with her B.A. from CSULB, Chelsey Smith Class 
of ’08, was offered a full-ride scholarship to University of the Pacific, McGeorge School of Law. She remained in the top of her class all 
three years and graduated with distinction on May 21st surrounded by family and friends! One week prior, to that ceremony, Courtney 
Smith Class of ’09, graduated with her Masters of Arts in Speech-Language Pathology from The George Washington University in DC 
(to compliment her B.A. from CSULB in the same field)! Courtney will begin her career as a Speech Language Pathologist with Los 
Angeles Unified School District on July 1st and looks forward to working with students at local elementary schools. Chelsey plans to 
work in the public interest sector and will begin an internship with Los Angeles Dependency Lawyers in September.” 
6a caption: Courtney and Chelsey Smith celebrating with parents at the State Capitol.
6b caption:  “Repping” their schools at the US Capitol.

2008 Katie Rodrigues served a tour in Afghani-
stan in the Army, and sister 2011 Sophie Rodrigues is at-
tending Cal Poly Pomona and is involved with an inter-
national mission.

2010 Symone LaSalle 
keeps in touch with Paraclete 
with this news. “I am currently a 
4th year senior at Colorado Mesa 
University. I am graduating this 
upcoming fall semester in De-
cember with a bachelor’s degree 
in business administration. I am 
extremely excited to graduate and 
go back to California!”

2015 Brennen Bryant – 
studies business administration at 
USC and performs under the name 
Ladell (rap genre). He held his first 
concert in Canoga Park in August. 
Brennen also booked a gig at a “leg-
endary rock place” to take place in 
September. Best of luck to Bren-
nen! The sky’s the limit!

2007 Julianna Dluzak married Michael Larkin at St. Mary’s 
Church in July, and honeymooned in Ireland, shared Mrs. Dluzak, Ju-
liana’s mother. Julianna is a special education teacher at Eastside High 
School, and her husband is a correctional officer. Julianna and Michael 
reside in Lancaster. Julianna’s dad, Ernie, also graduated from PHS in 1972.

Joe & Courtney Gaeta



Class of 1991 Reunion!
Reunions
The Class of 1991 celebrated and reminisced at their 25th reunion. Forty peo-
ple attended (several came from out of state) the spirited party in “The Spare 
Room” at the historic Roosevelt Hotel in Hollywood. The planning commit-
tee included Derek McMurtry (1991 Class President), Yanir Ram (ASB Presi-
dent), and Lena Lewandowski Smyth (ASB Publicity Chair).  Those enjoying 
the reunion included: Andrew Barbuscia, Albert Barbuscia, Laura Staats, 
Tara Monaghan, Diane Monaghan (92), Holly Ludwig, Yanir Ram, Danielle 
Carbajal, Bill Hebert, Tom Perazzo, Devin Houlihan, Heather Berg, Brigh-
ton Bacchus (89), Chris Cherioli, Amy Ulberg, Chad Eberhardt, Joey Curtis, 
Tamar Davis, Lena Lewandowski, Alesha Kneisel (92), Derek McMurtry, 
Veronica Aguilar, Ted Wade, David Dragotto, and John Harris – who sported 
a Paraclete polo showing his Spirit pride!

Veronica Aguilar, Heather Berg, Zohar (Ram) McMurtry

Yanir Ram, Lena Lewandowski Smyth, Derek McMurtry

Amy Ulberg, Devin Houlihan, Laura Staats

Class of 1991 25th Reunion

Class of 2006 Reunion
Keep calm and don’t miss your 10 year reunion!

The Class of 2006 will rekindle friendships on November 26, 2016 at 
the Embassy Suites in Palmdale. For more information, contact Becca 
Resnick at becca.resnick@yahoo.com .

Class of 1972 Reunion
              “Live your life and forget your age.” 
		  Norman Vincent Peale

The Class of ’72 will hold their 45th Reunion on September 23, 2017 
at the home of Tina Kesselring (Noreika) in Simi Valley, CA. Save the 
date – you have more than a year to plan to attend! Additional details 
forthcoming. Contact Tina at speechie4evr@yahoo.com  if you have 
questions.

Class of 1996 Reunion 

Time to renew our friendships!

When: Saturday, October 22, 2016, 6 - 10 PM. 
Where: BeX Bar & Grill, 706 W. Lancaster Blvd., 
Lancaster, (661) 945-2399

Cost: $40.00 per person

Contact Becky (Errea) Bartlett at boardgrl96@
yahoo.com or Danielle (Garland) Thorpe at 
dodgergirl@gmail for more information
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Orientation 2016

Welcome Class of 2020



The start of the year began 
with a week long orienta-
tion that was welcoming and 
energetic. The class of 2020 
was greeted by over 200 stu-
dents from grades 10th -12th 
on August 15th and 16th. 
The days included several 
informative stations includ-
ing Academics, Sports, meet 
Mr. Anson, hearing about 
the history of the school 
and many more. The week 
also included the Freshmen 
barbecue, Freshmen mixer 
dance and a Friday competi-
tion rally. The Seniors  won! 

Left to Right:
Seniors that set-up for Freshmen Mixer
ASB officers as tour guides.
Drama Club at the club sign-up event
The Freshmen Mixer
The new Freshmen class officers.



Grandparent Day
Thursday, September 29, 2016
An enjoyable day for grandparents and their PHS grandkids!

Fall Drama Production
Check the school website for more information.

Las Vegas Night
Saturday, November 5, 2016
7-11 PM in the Godde Gym
Brought to you by the Paraclete Parent Organization

Homecoming 2016
Homecoming Pep Rally
Friday October 21, 2016 
Homecoming Football Game
Friday, October 21, 2016 7 PM at AV College
Informal alumni gathering at Schooner’s in Lancaster after the game.
Homecoming Dance
Saturday, October 22, 2016

Open House
Saturday, November 5, 2016 1-4 PM
Saturday, January 14, 2017 1-4 PM
Do you know a young person who is looking or a great high school experience? 
Bring them to our Open House and show them all Paraclete has to offer!

Alumni Baseball Game 
Saturday, December 24, 2016 at Paraclete
Additional details TBD

Entrance Exam
Contact Monica Hund at mhund@paracletehs.org or 
(661) 943-3255 x155 for more information
Workshop – Saturday, January 21, 2017 8:30 AM
Exam – Saturday, January 28, 2017 8:30 AM

PHS news is published by 
Paraclete High School. 
Its contents are made 
possible by members of 
PHS staff, faculty, alum-
ni, students and parents.  
Any comments about this 
newsletter or if you need 
to update your address 
information, or would 
like to submit articles, 
please contact:
Janet (Godde) Bower
jbower@paracletehs.org

42145 N. 30th St. West
Lancaster, CA 93536
(661) 943-3255
(661) 722-9455 fax
www.paracletehs.org
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Parents: If this newsletter is coming to your daughter or son who no longer lives at home, 
please help update our records by calling or sending the new address to the Alumni Office.

Upcoming Events:


